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         Message from the Pastor 

Monsignor  
Michael J. Gorman 

 St. Charles Borromeo &  
St. Peter the Apostle 

Central Parish Office  

Catholic Schools 

810 Pearl Street | Chippewa Falls, WI 54729 

715.723.4088 
 

OFFICE HOURS: 
M-TH 9 AM-4 PM, F 9:30 AM-1:00 PM 

Closed Holidays & Holy Days 
 

PASTOR 
Rev. Msgr. Michael J. Gorman | x108 
pastor@stcharles-cf.com 
 

ASSOCIATE PASTOR 
Rev. Ethan J. Hokamp | x105 
associate@stcharles-cf.com 
 

DEACON 
Daniel J. Rider | C: 715.215.0102 
jakobstad@juno.com 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Cathy Greenseth | x100 
centraloffice@stcharles-cf.com 
 

FINANCE OFFICER 
Janet Wolfe | x104 
finance@stcharles-cf.com 
 

DIRECTOR OF SACRED MUSIC 
Shawn Muench | x103 
musicdirector@stcharles-cf.com 
 

FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR 
Greg Gilbertson | x102 
cre@stcharles-cf.com 

ST. PETER CATHOLIC SCHOOL, TILDEN 

GRADES 1-8 | 715.288.6250 

www.stpeterschooltilden.com  

Home & School: Samantha Schwartz  

  715.933.1210 
 

McDONELL AREA CATHOLIC SCHOOLS (MACS) 

GRADES PreK-12 | 715.723.0538 

McDonellAreaCatholicSchools.org 

President: Molly Bushman 
 

ST. CHARLES EARLY CHILDCARE PROGRAM 

6:30AM-6:00PM | 715.723.2161 | 18m to 12yrs 

  Early Childhood Coordinator: Natalie Lilla 
 

ST. CHARLES BORROMEO PRIMARY 

  GRADES K-2 | 715.723.5827 

HOLY GHOST ELEMENTARY 

GRADES 3-5 | 715.723.6478 

  Principal: Eric Wedemeyer 

  Vice Principal: Jerry Smith 
 

NOTRE DAME MIDDLE SCHOOL 

  GRADES 6-8 | 715.723.4777 

McDONELL CENTRAL HIGH SCHOOL 

  GRADES 9-12 | 715.723.9126 

  Principal: Brian Schulner 
©LPi 

      YOUR LIGHT HAS COME 
 

Happy New Year to all!  
The beginning of each new year is both a time of  
hope and a time of challenge. The hope is that we  
will find new ways of looking at the old challenges  
and problems which we face as individuals, as  
families, as a community, a church, a nation,  
a world, and bring renewed faith and vigor into  
our efforts at reconciliation, charity and peace. The challenge is not to 
fall into old ruts and repeat the same mistakes. Among everyone’s 
hopes again this new year is an end to the pandemic and a return to 
more normality. 

Today we celebrate the third and final solemnity of the Christmas 
season, the Epiphany of the Lord. The symbol which characterizes this 
solemnity is light. It is first of all Christ who is our light. As Word made 
flesh, he is the fullness of God’s self-revelation humanity. By the light 
of faith, through which we have been enlightened in baptism, we are 
made capable of accepting this revelation. It is this light, which draws 
us to Jesus and enables us to profess our faith in him as the Christ, 
which is symbolized by the star in today’s Gospel. 

The Magi in today’s Gospel represent the whole of humanity, for 
God’s plan of salvation is universal in scope. The people of the Old 
Covenant, Israel, understood that all nations would someday 
acknowledge and worship their God as the one true God, symbolized 
by those from throughout the known world streaming to Jerusalem.  
(Cf. First Reading and Responsorial Psalm) This has come to pass in 
the Christian era, since “the Gentiles are coheirs, members of the 
same body, and copartners in the promise in Christ Jesus through the 
gospel.” (Second Reading) 

Now we are called to bear the light of Christ, in word and deed, 
into a world still too full of darkness. In Matthew’s gospel Jesus says: 
“You are the light of the world…your light must shine before men so 
that they may see goodness in your acts and give praise to your 
heavenly Father.” (5:14a, 16) 

The liturgical season of Christmas ends next Sunday, January 9, 
with the feast of the Baptism of the Lord. As narrated in the Gospel for 
the feast, God the Father himself attests that he whose birth we have 
been celebrating is in fact God the Son become man. This truth was 
announced by angels to shepherds, signified to the Magi by a star and 
heralded by John the Baptist. 

I am sure many of us are mindful of the people who have 
experienced devastation due to recent storms, such as the tornado in 
Stanley and the derecho that impacted thousands from Arkansas to 
Kentucky. The best way to help is by monetary donations to agencies 
such as the American Red Cross and Catholic Charities. We will take 
up a special collection later this month, with proceeds going to Catholic 
Charities of the Diocese of La Crosse for Stanley, and Catholic 
Charities USA for victims of the derecho. Thank you for your generosity 
to past disaster-relief efforts. 

Pray the rosary this week for our Holy Father’s intention for true 
human fraternity: “We pray for all those suffering from religious 
discrimination and persecution; may their own rights and dignity be 
recognized, which originate from being brothers and sisters in the 
human family.” 

May God bless his people with peace. 
Monsignor Gorman 

http://www.stpeterschooltilden.com
https://www.mcdonellareacatholicschools.org/
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 ST. CHARLES BORROMEO MINISTRIES 

StST. PETER MINISTRIES 

MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 8 5:30 PM 

SERVERS:  Volunteers Needed 

READER:  Matt Amundson 

CANTOR:  Mike Steinberger 

EMOC: Debbie Armstrong, Steve Armstrong 

  Matt Amundson 

USHERS:  Jerry Jacobson, Milford Lechleitner 

  Paul Sokup, Randy Steinmetz 

ROSARY: Randy Steinmetz 

SACRISTAN:  Matt Amundson 
 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 9 7:30 AM 

SERVERS:  Paul Tetrault, Peter Murphy 

  Volunteer Needed 

READER:  Michael Salm 

CANTOR:  Gary Reither 

EMOC: Kathy Dachel, Butch Dachel 

  Cathy Greenseth 

USHERS:  James Bandoli, Francis Gaier 

  Paul Roach, Sheldon Schneider 

ROSARY: Pamelann Schulte 

SACRISTAN: Cathy Greenseth 
 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 9 10:30 AM 

SERVERS:  Elaina Geissler, Brady Rubenzer 

  Grant Smiskey 

READER:  Mary Jacobson 

CANTOR:  Adult Choir 

EMOC: Betty Hedrington, Tracey Smiskey 

  Kevin Van Den Heuvel 

USHERS:  Dennison Brower, Jake Leahy, 

  Jim Schofield, Seth Smiskey 

SACRISTAN:  Brianna Rider 

Monday, January 3 
The Most Holy Name of Jesus 
4:15-5:15 PM First-Monday Holy Hour St. Charles 
5:30 PM Mass + Michael Beiser St. Charles 
6:30 PM Novena St. Peter 
 

Tuesday, January 4 
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
8:30 AM Mass + Raymond Horvatin St. Charles 
 

Wednesday, January 5 
St. John Neumann 
8:30 AM Mass + Deceased Members of the  
                      Lechleitner & Berkenholz Family St. Charles 
 

Thursday, January 6 
St. André Bessette 
8:30 AM Mass + Joseph Ruf St. Charles 
 

Friday, January 7 
St. Raymond of Penyafort 
8:30 AM Mass + Living and Deceased Members 
                           of the Christian Mothers St. Peter 
 

Saturday, January 8 
4:00 PM Mass + Tom Bye St. Charles 
6:30 PM Mass + Gerald & Lena Dachel St. Peter 
 

Sunday, January 9 
Baptism of the Lord 
7:30 AM Mass,  All Entrusted to Our Pastor’s Care St. Charles 
9:00 AM Mass + William Bohl & Scott Schwartz St. Peter 
10:30 AM Mass + Intention of Lauren Brick St. Charles 
6:00 PM Rosary St. Charles 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 8 6:30 PM 

SERVERS:  Wyatt Anderson, Justin Quall 

  Zach Hunt 

READER:  Adam Bohl 

CANTOR:  Janelle Dachel 

ROSARY:  Cathy Bohl 

SACRISTAN:  Jeanne Bennesch 

SCRIP:  Lori Eisenreich 

 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 9 9:00 AM 

SERVERS:  John Herron, Michael Herron 

  Gavin Smiskey 

READER:  Clarence Stoffel 

CANTOR:  Maria Herron 

ROSARY:  Julie Rider 

SACRISTAN:  Laura McChesney 

SCRIP:  Steve and Ann Plendl 

DONATION COUNTERS: Mary Steinmetz and 

  Janet Swartz-Myrman 

©LPi 

Readings for the week of January 2, 2022 
Sunday: Is 60:1-6/Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-11, 12-13 [cf.11] 
  Eph 3:2-3a, 5-6/Mt 2:1-12 
Monday: 1 Jn 3:22—4:6/Ps 2:7bc-8, 10-12a 
  Mt 4:12-17, 23-25  
Tuesday: 1 Jn 4:7-10/Ps 72:1-2, 3-4, 7-8/Mk 6:34-44  
Wednesday: 1 Jn 4:11-18/Ps 72:1-2, 10, 12-13/Mk 6:45-52 
Thursday: 1 Jn 4:19—5:4/Ps 72:1-2, 14 and 15bc, 17 
  Lk 4:14-22a  
Friday:  1 Jn 5:5-13/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20 
  Lk 5:12-16 
Saturday: 1 Jn 5:14-21/Ps 149:1-2, 3-4, 5 and 6a and 9b 
  Jn 3:22-30 
Next Sunday:  Is 42:1-4, 6-7/Ps 29:1-2, 3-4, 3, 9-10 [11b] 
  Acts 10:34-38/Lk 3:15-16, 21-22 or, 
  Is 40:1-5, 9-11/Ps 104:1b-2, 3-4, 24-25, 27-28, 
  29-30 [1]/Ti 2:11-14; 3:4-7/Lk 3:15-16, 21-22 

Dead Theologians Society (DTS)  
No DTS on January 2. The next session will be 
held on Sunday, January 9, 2022.  



NEWS and EVENTS 

   FAITH FORMATION 
   Religious Ed (RE), Sacramental Prep 
   Greg Gilbertson 
   Coordinator of Religious Education 
   Email: <cre@stcharles-cf.com> 
 
Confir   On the surface, it appears that this new  
   year will offer little relief from the craziness  
   that has defined the last several. As we  
   watch the center of culture continue to 
deteriorate, both locally, nationally, and worldwide, there is 
a lot at stake. In recent weeks we’ve seen a national TikTok 
threat close our schools. Gender identity debates continue 
and the gap between the political right and left widens. 
These are just a few examples, but we can all think of 
dozens more. Anyone who has spent an hour online gets 
the sense that the world has lost nearly all sense of 
meaning. So, many of us will make our New Year’s 
resolutions, try to do better in the few areas of our lives that 
we might still have some control over, and fight down the 
suspicion that it’s all futile.  
   Raising children in this time is nothing short of terrifying. 
We adults remember a time when we could count on our 
cultural institutions, be they the evening news or the 
promise of a Friday fish fry. We knew what it was like to be 
alone when not in the immediate presence of another 
person. We believed the world had a story.   
Our children, largely, do not have these assurances. We at 
least had the illusion of solid ground, and some of it actually 
was sturdy. The world they inhabit, the only world they’ve 
ever known, is chaotic and tumultuous. The end of the 
world seems to be looming around every corner. Those of 
us who grew up during the Cold War and the threat of 
nuclear annihilation remember fearing one thing that might 
end in catastrophe. And then it didn’t. Take that fear and 
extend it to nearly everything in life and we might get a 
sense of the fear - and the nihilism it calls us to (“Eat, drink, 
and be merry for tomorrow we die”) - that our children are 
forced to call “normal”.   
    However, we are seeing the seeds of hope spring up all 
around us, if we know what to look for. Last week I 
suggested that we think of this cultural moment as a field 
that has been tilled. Tilling a field is profoundly destructive 
act. It destroys root systems and insect ecology. It literally 
destroys the field. But it’s necessary for new seeds to be 
planted and take root. A wise man once said that, “Unless a 
grain of wheat falls into the earth and dies, it remains just a 
single grain; but if it dies, it bears much fruit.”  
What the world is looking for is transcendence - to 
experience a world that is larger than us, our ideas, and our 
identities, and that gives meaning to our lives. This New 
Year, I pray that through our catechetical and sacramental 
programs, through family life, through our communal parish 
life, our children will discover the tradition that has been lost 
in culture. I pray that Logos, the Word of God that is at once 
our beginning, end, meaning and reason, will find solid root 
in good soil that has nowhere else to turn for hope but back 
to its source and summit. I pray that this generation 
rediscovers this in the Mass and the sacramental life that 
reunites heaven and earth. So here’s to a Happy New Year 
full of hard-fought goodness, truth, and beauty. 
 
Peace be with you and yours,  
Greg  

Greg Gilbertson 
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FRIDAY NIGHT BINGO at 7:00 PM 
Food and refreshments are available 
beginning at 5:00 PM. 
Proceeds go to local charities. 
 Knights of Columbus Hall 

  236 Pumphouse Road 
   Chippewa Falls 
   <www.kofc974.com> 
   Grand Knight Tim Tozer 

 
Jeff Smiskey KC Member & Family Fish Fry 
Thursday, January 6, 2022, at the KC Hall. All members & 
families welcome. In honor of our brother, Jeff Smiskey. 
Volunteers needed at 9:00 AM on the day of the event. 

       Please pray for the  
       repose of the soul of  

       James P. Goettl  
who died on Wednesday, December 22, 2021 and funeral 
was December 28 at St. Charles Borromeo Parish.  
May the Lord lift his soul to heaven. May the souls of all the 
faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace.  
Amen. 

First Monday Holy Hour will be held at St. Charles Church. 
 Monday, January 3 
 4:15 PM Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament. 
 4:45 until 5:15 Confessions will be heard. 
 5:15 Benediction 
 5:30 Mass 
Since this will be the first holy hour in 2022, it will be a 
particularly opportune time for prayer. All are welcome. 

St. Olaf Men’s Friday Fish Fry 
The St. Olaf Men’s Club invites you back inside the Parish 
Center for the return of our All-You-Can-Eat Fish Fry, 
beginning January 7, 2022. Serving hours are the usual 
4:00 to 7:00 PM. Menu includes beer-battered, fried or 
baked Pollock, French fries or baked potato, vegetables, 
coleslaw, and salad bar. Cost is $14 for all adults, $5 for 
children ages 5-12, kids 4 and under are free. Carry-outs 
will be available for just $12. St Olaf Catholic Church, 2407 
North Lane, Eau Claire. Future dates are January 21, 
February 4 & 18; March 4 & 18; April 1 & 22. 
 
Mobile Meals of Chippewa Falls 
The Chippewa Falls community demand for meals is 
increasing and we are in need of more drivers. We are in 
need of drivers one day per week and substitute drivers. 
We greatly appreciate your help, please call or email. 
 715.723.0486 
 <mobilemealsinccf@gmail.com> 
 Visit our website: <cfmobilemeals.weebly.com> 
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NEWS and EVENTS 

Feed My Lambs 
The parishes have several copies of the Sesquicentennial 
Anniversary of the Diocese of La Crosse book. We are 
making them available in the back of the church and in the 
parish office with a free-will donation. This is a wonderful 
book filled with pictures and stories of all the parishes and 
Catholic schools. This is our history; you don’t want to miss 
having a copy of this beautiful book. 

Foresters - Court 2034, 75th Anniversary 
   St. Peter Catholic Order of Foresters (COF) Court 2034 
was chartered on December 1, 1946. In recognition of its 
75th anniversary, the Foresters would like to extend an 
invitation to all COF members and parishioners to celebrate 
this milestone on January 16, 2022. 
   The event will be celebrated starting with the St. Peter’s 
Mass at 9:00 AM. A reception of food and beverage will 
follow in the church basement. 

 Chalice of Mercy 
The 15

th
 Annual Ukrainian Christmas Dinner 

 

Saturday, January 8, 2022 
5:30 PM-9:00 PM 

Adults: $30, under 10: free, table of 8: $200 

 

Lilydale Dance Hall & Event Center 
6343 County Hwy N, Chippewa Falls, WI  54729 

 

Please call Trudy Bement for reservations 
715.226.0376 

The Feast of the Epiphany of the Lord 
   Epiphany means “manifestation.” The first Epiphany was 
the visit of the Magi to adore the Christ Child. The Magi, 
who were actually scholars and scientists, came to be 
associated with kings. Their gifts reveal this holy Child’s 
identity; gold for Christ’s Kingship, incense for His divinity, 
and myrrh for His sacrifice on the Cross. 
   The Feast of Epiphany is traditionally celebrated as the 
twelfth night of Christmas, on January 6. In the United 
States, this feast has been moved to the Sunday, 
January 2, 2022. In many families, the king figurines are 
moved a bit closer to the nativity scene every day from 
Christmas Day until Epiphany. Moreover, it is traditional for 
parish priests to bless water, chalk, and incense on the eve 
of Epiphany, and use them for the blessing of homes the 
next day. 
   The blessing of homes (schools, places of employment, 
etc.) on Epiphany revives the beautiful custom of making 
our homes sacramentals. Sacramentals make us more 
mindful, receptive and cooperative with God’s grace. This 
blessing also reminds us that Christ is the One Who 
enlightens our hearts and homes with His love. He is the 
source of our hope, our comfort and our joy. 
   Marking doorways with blessed chalk is also a witness of 
faith. Use the chalk to mark above the main door and, if 
possible, over all exterior doors in the following fashion: 
  * Numerals to consecrate the New Year.  
  * Initials to remind us of the legendary names of the 
Magi—Caspar, Melchior and Balthasar—and also to 
represent the Latin motto: Christus mansionem benedicat 
(May Christ bless this house) 
   * Four crosses to represent the four seasons. 
     Example for the year 2022: 20 + C + M + B + 22 
 
Epiphany Blessing of the Home 
If a priest is present, he leads; otherwise, the head of the 
family is the leader. All present go from room to room, 
blessing each room with holy water and praying the 
following prayer: 
 

Blessed be all the rooms of this home. May each of 
them be holy and filled with the spirit of happiness and 
peace, love and affection. May the spirit of pardon and 
affection reside with us and be always ready to heal our 
divisions. May the spirits of joy and laughter, hope and 
faith, playfulness and prayer, compassion and love be 
perpetual guests in our home. May God’s holy blessing 
rest upon us all, in the name of the Father, and of the 
Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
 
As the leader inscribes the initials of the three Magi above 
the exterior doorways using the blessed chalk, the following 
prayer is prayed: 
 
Inscription for the year 2022: 20 + C + M + B + 22 
 

Blessed be this doorway. May all who come to our 
home this year rejoice to find Christ living among us as 
we welcome them with respect and kindness. May all 
our comings and goings be under the seal of God’s 
loving care. May we seek and serve, in everyone we 
meet, Jesus, Who is Lord forever and ever. Amen. 
(Rev. Philip T. Weller, Roman Ritual: The Blessings, Milwaukee: Bruce Publishing 
Co., 1946, p. 39).   
Prepared by the Office for Catechesis & Evangelization Diocese of La Crosse  
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January Church Cleaning: St Rose Circle Please vacuum 
church entrances, wash windows on doors, sanitize 
doorknobs and handles, clean restrooms, do a walk-through 
of the church, check the basement. Circle chairs are Ruth 
Goulet and Debra Bohl. 
 
Kitchen Cleaning: St. Clara Circle is to clean the kitchen 
during the second or third week of January. Thank you. 
 
Winter Meeting 
The winter Christian Mothers’ meeting will be held Sunday, 
January 9, 2022, after 9:00 AM Mass. Please come and 
help welcome the new officers. 

Peter’s Patter 

2021 Christian Mothers’ Officers 
President: Amanda Anderson, 715.829.7027 
VPresident: Megan McChesney, 715.579.3480 
Treasurer: Cindy Meyer, 715.210.5791 
Secretary: Kathy Adams, 715.808.3162 
Email: spparishofficers@gmail.com 

FINANCES Christian Mothers’ News 

On Sunday, December 12, St. Peter School students 
hosted their annual Christmas program. The program 
included a combination of the school band performing, 
piano solos, classroom songs, and an all-school play. The 
school band was led by McDonell Central Catholic High 
School Band Director Mr. Sean Hanson. View more photos 
in the December 26, 2021 bulletin.  

December 19, 2021 
 

ADULT GIVING ST. CHARLES ST. PETER 
Weekly Budget $9,574.73 $4,110.92 
Envelope Contributions $9,007.00 $7,399.14 
Online Giving $5,548.50 $   805.25 
Shortfall (Over) $(4,980.77) $(4,093.47) 
 

Budget Thru 6/30/2022       $497,886.00 (100%)     $213,768.00 (100%) 
Budget Thru 12/19/21         $239,368.25 (48%)       $102,773.00 (48%) 
Collected Thru 12/19/21     $227,760.15 (46%)         $95,818.79 (45%) 
Shortfall (Over) *                  $11,608.10*                     $6,954.21* 
 

This section shows the weekly and yearly budget for adult envelope 
giving.  *This last number shows the amount that we are short or (over) 
to make our adult envelope budget from 7/1/2021 through the current 
week. 
 

DIOCESAN ANNUAL APPEAL    ST. CHARLES       ST. PETER 
Assessed $61,215.00 $19,895.00 
Received Thru 12/21/2021 $40,237.66 $10,410.00 
Balance* $20,977.34 $ 9,485.00   
% of goal Received 65.7% 52% 
Number of Donors  96 44 
Registered Families 593 253 
Any balance that remains as of July 1 will become a bill and will have to 
be taken from the Sunday collections. 
 

EXTRA COLLECTIONS        ST. CHARLES        ST. PETER 
Youth $    0.00 $      7.00 
Christmas Flowers $  25.00 $  125.00 
Retired Religious $240.00 $  120.00 
Christmas $  45.00 $  870.00 
Casa Hogar $290.00 
Fuel Fund  $1,420.00 

 
St. Charles Building Fund  
5/1/2019 thru 12/14/2021 
Goal $2,500,000.00 
Total Pledged $1,701,382.89 
Beginning Balance $   307,915.45 
Pledges Received $1,596,278.13 
Interest Earned $      72,094.55 
Less Expenses $  -225,717.67 
Total in Savings $ 1,750,570.46 

Above are the second, third, and fourth graders who were 
the sheep and chorus for the St. Peter Christmas program.  

Peter’s Patter 

Above are the seventh and eighth 
graders. Below, to the left and right 
are the fifth and sixth graders. 
Grades 5-8 were stars, shepherds, 
donkey, camel and kings. 

mailto:spparishofficers@gmail.com
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McDONELL AREA CATHOLIC SCHOOLS (MACS) 
1316 Bel Air Blvd., Chippewa Falls, WI 54729 
McDonellAreaCatholicSchools.org  * 715.723.0538 Who is a parishioner? 

One who is registered and regularly 
participates in the liturgical life of the parish 
and demonstrates support of the parish 
mission by completing and fulfilling an annual 
commitment of time, treasure and talent. 

To register in the Parish:  We welcome 
anyone interested in being an active member 
of our parish.  Please call the parish office 
(715-723-4088) and make an appointment 
with Msgr. Gorman. 

Baptisms:  First-time parents must attend an 
instruction class, which is held every three 
months.  Parents are encouraged to plan 
ahead and attend the class prior to the birth 
of their child.  Please contact the parish office 
to sign up for the class. 

Marriages: Couples are required to contact 
Father at least six months prior to the 
anticipated wedding date and BEFORE 
making any other arrangements or reserving 
a reception hall. 

Anointing of the Sick: If you would like to 
receive the Sacrament of the Sick, please 
see Father after Mass. The sacrament is 
available to all who are ailing physically, 
mentally or spiritually. 

Hospitalized/Homebound: If you are in the 
hospital or homebound and would like to 
receive Holy Communion, please contact the 
parish office. 
 
Phone or Address Change: Please contact 
the parish office if you no longer have a 
landline phone, moved and have a new 
address. 
 

Bulletin Deadline: Please have all 
information to the office by Friday noon, one 
week before the date printed in the bulletin or 
two weeks before a holiday bulletin. 

Member Information 

www.stcharles-cf.com 
www.stpetertilden.com 

Follow Us on Facebook 

St Charles Borromeo Church - 
      Chippewa Falls 
 

McDonell Area Catholic Schools 
@McDonellAreaCatholicSchools 
 

St. Peter Catholic School 
@St.PetersSchoolTilden 
 

St. Peter's Christian Mothers' Society 
@ChristianMothersSociety 

Parish Websites 

Dear Parishioners and Families, 
 

As we begin this new year, we look both to the future and to the past. 
We recall the blessings of the past year, and perhaps the hardships as 
well; but we also look with hope to the year that lies ahead, and we might 
also be making a few resolutions for the new year too. How comforting 
for us Christians, to have an all-knowing, all-powerful God, a God “who 
ord’rst all things far and nigh,” a God to whom all time and ages belong, 
a God whose name is praised “from the rising of the sun to its 
setting” (Psalm 113:3). As we begin this new year of 2022, we do so with 
the understanding that our lives are in His hands, and, as we were 
reminded at Christmas, He truly is Emmanuel, God with us. 
Happy New Year! 

Father Ethan Hokamp, Chaplain 
 

2022-23 Enrollment Opening End of January 
 - Refer a Kindergarten Student! 
Enrollment will open for all grades at the end of January. We strive, 
through the grace of God, to provide an excellent Catholic education for 
our students to grow in mind, body, spirit, and community. This year our 
referral program focuses on kindergarten. The best way to get the most 
out of MACS education—academically, spiritually, and socially—is to 
start them here in kindergarten! Current MACS families, you can earn 
10% off your student's tuition next year by referring a new kindergarten 
family to our schools! The new family will receive 10% off for three years. 
See the website for the kindergarten referral details and form. Interested 
new families may visit our website at “Admissions”; or contact 
Admissions Coordinator Kathleen Adams at 
<k.adams@macs.k12.wi.us>; 
or call the MACS Central Office 715-723-0538. 
 
Employment Opportunities at MACS 
MACS is seeking the following positions for the 2021-22 school year: 
Early Childhood Team Member, morning and afternoon Shuttle Drivers, 
and Early Childhood Food Service. Please visit our website “ABOUT - 
EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY”; or contact human resources at 
715.723.0538 x3312; or by email <hr@macs.k12.wi.us>. 
 
Scrip 
Ways to support MACS besides Scrip. When purchasing Amazon, log 
into your Amazon account through Amazon Smile and select McDonell 
Area Catholic Schools as the organization you would like to support. If 
you have a Kwik Trip debit or credit card you may select MACS as your 
destination for charitable contributions. Call 800-305-6666 to set up. If 
you are wishing to use a mobile app for purchases, please use Benefit 
Mobile and select MACS for your organization of choice. Please let me 
know if you have any questions. Kathleen Adams at 
<k.adams@macs.k12.wi.us>; or call the MACS Central Office 715-723-
0538. 
 
Football Mania Winners, Week 14: Megan Meinen $25, Jim Scheffler 
$25, Dan Ortmann $25, Melissa Rasmus $25, David Bushman $25. 

McDonell Central 
Catholic High School 

Musical coming in 
February of 2022. 

mailto:k.adams@macs.k12.wi.us
mailto:k.adams@macs.k12.wi.us


Taxes • Accounting  
Wealth Management
(715) 723-7009

Owners:
Dennis & Annette Hunt

ChippewaTaxAccounting.com

Laverne & Carol Schreiner 

288-6421 
11988 County Hwy B Chippewa Falls

Tilden Auto 
& Towing

	 For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com            St. Charles Borromeo, Chippewa Falls, WI            A 4C 02-0948

HORAN 

Funeral Home
“Proud To Be Locally 

Owned and Operated in 
Chippewa Falls”

715-723-4404

301 N. Bridge Street • 723-4323
www.shoemall.com

MOWER INSURANCE AGENCY
HOME • AUTO • LIFE • BUSINESS & FARM

515 W. Prairie View Rd.
715.723.5525

www.mowerins.net

Stelter Inc. 

Ready Mix Concrete, Black Dirt, 
Sand & Rock

15331 State HWY 124 • Bloomer, WI
(715) 288-6771 or (715) 726-8880 

Fax: (715) 288-6375

Wade Irwin                        Est. 1972

4977 174th St. • Chippewa Falls, WI
Fax: 715-726-1281

irwinhomebuilders.com

715-832-4795 • 715-723-9655 
MP# 682390

Zander & Associates, Inc.
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS
11 E Central St. • Chippewa Falls, WI

715-720-0159 office 
715-492-0046 cell

Aggie’s Country Living is a newly renovated, 
5-star assisted living home where everyone 

is family. You can find us in Eagleton; located 
between Chippewa Falls & Bloomer, Wisconsin.

Beautiful view in a country setting

Check out our virtual tour at 
www.aggiescountryliving.com 

or stop in for a tour anytime at  
14135 150th Ave, Bloomer, WI.

For more information call 715-288-6333 
Sheena Harings 

sheena@aggiescountryliving.com

835-9113 • 723-9494

15% OFF 
With Senior Club Membership
Open Daily 6am-10pm • 2621 S Prairie View Rd

Doctors 
Mihm | Irwin | Goettl | Dougherty

(715) 568-2363 • 1502 Main Street, Bloomer

 

DIANE HINKE 
REALTOR® Associate
715-450-0778
DianeHinke@edinarealty.com

PRIMARY CARE/FAMILY MEDICINE & MEDICAL SPECIALTIES 
• OB/GYN Services • Pediatrics • Cardiology • Internal Medicine 
• Nephrology • Pulmonology • Endocrinology • Dermatology

NEW LOCATION IN SEPTEMBER 2019 855 LAKELAND DRIVE 
CORNER OF SEYMOUR CRAY & COUNTY HWY I

715.839.9280

OAKLEAFCLINICS.COM	 CHIPPEWA FALLSCHIPPEWA FALLSOAKLEAFCLINICS.COM

715.839.9280 

NEW LOCATION IN SEPTEMBER 2019  
855 LAKELAND DRIVE

PRIMARY CARE/FAMILY MEDICINE & MEDICAL SPECIALTIES  
• OB/GYN Services • Pediatrics • Cardiology • Internal Medicine  
• Nephrology • Pulmonology • Endocrinology • Dermatology

CORNER OF SEYMOUR CRAY & COUNTY HWY I 

715-556-3469 
AmandasEggs.com
“Store” at the Farm Open Everyday 

Daylight Hours
Pasture Poultry available: Whole 

Birds, Pieced, Stew Hens, Feet, Livers, 
Gizzards and Rabbit

@Amandas Eggs

 (715) 720-9605
Serving Clients from 2 Locations

11 E Central St     202 Bridge St
www.friesfinancialgroup.com

GARAGE DOORS — ELECTRIC OPENERS
SALES & SERVICE

BRYAN DAHL   715-492-6056

Serving the Chippewa Valley for Over 30 Years
603 N. Bridge St. • Chippewa Falls, WI

(715) 723-9192
Mon - Fri 9:00 AM - 6:00 PM      Sat 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM

715-723-6060 
www.toycenford.com

	 Kiln Dried after Treatment 	 www.crossarm.com

PAT & JOY BISCHEL • 715.723.4100ask for

KDAT

Contact Tom Maakestad 
to place an ad today!

tmaakestad@4LPi.com or 
(800) 950-9952 x5858

new for 2022
Medicare Plans that Share Your Mission

learn more: 920-430-0299


